
 

 

8 April 2025   

The Resident or Business Owner 

MORTLAKE NSW 2137 

Dear Resident or Business Owner, 

Pedestrian and vehicular improvements at the Gale Street, Brays Road and Mortlake 
Street intersection. 

 
As part of our commitment to improving local infrastructure, Council is pleased to advise that 

works will be undertaken to improve pedestrian amenity and safety by upgrading the existing 

roundabout at the Gale Street, Brays Road and Mortlake Street intersection.  

Works will include: 

• Construction of new pedestrian facilities 

• Improvements to existing traffic islands 

• Installation of new speed cushions to reduce traffic speed 

• Relocation of the bus stop and 

• Restoration and repairs to the existing infrastructure 
 

Additional information regarding the works can be found attached. 

The works are scheduled to commence in late April 2025, with completion expected by early 

June 2025, weather permitting. 

The work will be planned to minimise impact on businesses and the community. 

Construction will take place in front of business premises at times, and Council’s contractor 

will provide advance notice of any disruptions. Every effort will be made to reduce 

inconvenience, and access to all businesses and properties will be maintained at all times. 

Works will be carried out Monday to Friday between 7am and 5pm, however, there may be 

instances that will require work to be undertaken outside of these hours, in which case 

residents and businesses will be notified. 

We are working towards improving our local streets and thank you for your patience and 
cooperation during this time. 
 
If you would like more information please contact Council’s Project Manager, Johnson Shu, 
on 9911 6387  

 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Mayor Michael Megna 
City of Canada Bay 
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